

September 25, 1969

The Rev. Robert E. H. Peeples Rt. 2, Box 28 Hilton Head Island, S. C. 29928

Dear Mr. Peeples:

Thank you for your complimentary and most interesting letter of September 24. I hope the ensuing issues of our Tricentennial Editions will continue to merit your approval.

We would indeed be interested in articles on both Landgrave Smith and on Chief Justice Bohun. (Incidentally, I would like to know the pronunciation attached to the name by the family. My wife (a professor of English at Columbia College) and I have speculated -- to no firm conclusion -over whether it is called "Bow-Hun" or "Boone." John Eston Cooke's writings helped trigger the discussion.

But, back to your kind offer. I would suggest that your articles be in the range from 400 to 600 words. Or, if you already have prepared a manuscript or manuscripts, it might be possible for us to edit them to the space available in the paper in which they will appear. Most of the copy already is at hand for the final two Tricentennial Editions which I am handling personally, but another full size Special Edition will be published later on. In any event, we will find a place for interesting articles linked with South Carolina history, especially if they are accompanied by illustrative art such as coats of arms, etc.

Thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

W. D. Workman, Jr.

Editor